
Placed-based Anchor Organisation Selection Process noted – Request to Head 
of Policy and Corporate Governance. 
 
11 There was submitted a report by the Head of Policy and Corporate 
Governance regarding the criteria and appropriate governance in place to select the 
anchor organisation for the Place-based work in Govan, advising 
 
(1) of the background to the new approach and that as a result of the review  

the Glasgow Community Planning Partnership (GCPP) had approved a new 
phase of Place-based work to take place over a 3-year period in 8 
neighbourhoods within the city, including Govan; 

 
(2) of the criteria to reflect the priorities of the city’s new Community Plan, and 

ensure that place based and people-centred work would be co-ordinated and 
complementary; 
 

(3) that a set of criteria had been put in place by the Council’s Head of Policy and 
Corporate Governance and chair of the GCPP Executive Board, based on the 
principles of Best Value, to select the anchor organisation chosen to lead and 
coordinate the Place-based work in each area; and 
 

(4) of the panel members who would select the anchor organisation. 
 

After consideration, the Partnership 
 
(a) noted the report and the criteria and supporting governance in place to 

progress the selection of an anchor organisation; and 
 

(b) requested that a female panel member be part of the selection process as the 
panel currently consisted of all male members. 

 
 


